
May 8th,  2023 Town Administrator Update: 

• The FY24 Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness grant application was sent in on Thursday at 

10:30; now we await the vote for the matching funds at annual town meeting, and the 

determination if Conway will be awarded the grant this year. 

• The Public Buildings Committee met to discuss and finalize their presentation to the board and 

then the town at the public forum, which will be held at the Fire Station on May 25th at 6:30. 

• This week I will have my final OSHA training through the Franklin County Solid Waste 

Management District. One item which needs to be addressed is the fact that employees may no 

longer spray for insects unless they have a license to do so. Our options are to have employees 

take the training or hire a contractor. 

• Also scheduled for this week is one of the three inspections which occur at the transfer station. 

The transfer station sits atop an old wood waste dump, and this must be inspected by an outside 

third party, which this year is Fuss & O’Neill. Several wells in the area are also tested during the 

inspection. 

• I have responded to the state about their request for more clarification on the estimated fees to 

produce the records requested and now await the state’s decision. 


